
Check out what's happening in Saskatoon Willowgrove and throughout the Province! 

 

  

Photo credit above to "Meanwhile in Saskatchewan" - cold snaps bring incredible views 

TELEROBOTICS ULTRASOUND SYSTEM TO IMPROVE 

PRENATAL AND PEDIATRIC CARE ACROSS SASKATCHEWAN 



 

Last week I had the exciting opportunity on behalf of Premier Scott Moe, Rural and Remote Health 

Minister Everett Hindley, and the Government of Saskatchewan to announce a new research initiative 

and show a live demonstration of the telerobotics ultrasound system that will improve prenatal and 

pediatric care across Saskatchewan. 

 

Gravelbourg is now home to cutting-edge diagnostic technology.  St. Joseph’s Hospital recently received 

a telerobotic ultrasound machine which allows for a sonographer to perform an ultrasound virtually. 

 

Introducing technology like this in communities across Saskatchewan will not only improve access to 

diagnostic services but will greatly reduce the time patients spend travelling to and from important 

medical appointments in rural and remote communities. 

 

“The telerobotic ultrasound research initiative lead by Dr. Mendez and his team is making innovative 

strives for health care delivery to families in our province,” said Brynn Boback-Lane, CEO & President, 



Jim Pattison Children’s Hospital Foundation. “Jim Pattison Children’s Hospital Foundation is proud to 

partner with the Saskatchewan Health Authority, the Virtual Care and Robotics Program, and St. 

Joseph’s Hospital, as we work together to enhance prenatal and pediatric patient care throughout 

Saskatchewan.” 

 

I had the pleasure to extend a special thank you to Dr. Mendez and the health care team pioneering this 

important work that is directly benefitting residents across the province.  Thank you as well to the Jim 

Pattison Children’s Hospital Foundation, AdEchoTech and the virtual care and robotics program for 

funding this system for the community of Gravelbourg.  The deployment of this state-of-the-art technology 

will not only help improve patient care but improve our healthcare system for everyone.   

 

As you may know, Saskatchewan has a four-point Health Human Resources Action plan 

to recruit, train, incentivize and retain more health care workers to support the important health care 

services that communities across the provinces rely on. This initiative will amount to over $60 million over 

the next several years.  In addition to recruiting more health care professionals, it is also important to look 

at innovative options with the resources we already have.  It is exciting to see Saskatchewan at the 

forefront of this technology.   

 

Learn more: https://pattisonchildrens.ca/.../telerobotic-system.../ 

Saskatchewan Health Authority University of Saskatchewan St. Joseph's Hospital/Foyer d'Youville 

Foundation Inc 

 

https://pattisonchildrens.ca/about-us/newsroom/telerobotic-system-southern-sask-health-expectant-families/?fbclid=IwAR1IojC8QMJU4KMA_nq2yCWarNZCNOr-MVVN2B43NQ_xx2jknrjNt275qow
https://www.facebook.com/SaskHealthAuthority?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX6MJcemoXaqBCoU2dqh2Rn9Msm_svYyM1JEM00xm9eAiHBMrus1pv-dT6xVZymvPUIGpkgwfp_t6xvkc6UKyPhQK5g1clKs2-95rHECcEDbU37yGtS2VXKm0HpP4WVFB1r72BBiSlqrvBaQqpMdFcW7ei3XQZ8a6nqArfUOowAvxzZtfZU6HXRjWdYqaq7EwM&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/usask/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX6MJcemoXaqBCoU2dqh2Rn9Msm_svYyM1JEM00xm9eAiHBMrus1pv-dT6xVZymvPUIGpkgwfp_t6xvkc6UKyPhQK5g1clKs2-95rHECcEDbU37yGtS2VXKm0HpP4WVFB1r72BBiSlqrvBaQqpMdFcW7ei3XQZ8a6nqArfUOowAvxzZtfZU6HXRjWdYqaq7EwM&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/stjoesfoundation3221/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX6MJcemoXaqBCoU2dqh2Rn9Msm_svYyM1JEM00xm9eAiHBMrus1pv-dT6xVZymvPUIGpkgwfp_t6xvkc6UKyPhQK5g1clKs2-95rHECcEDbU37yGtS2VXKm0HpP4WVFB1r72BBiSlqrvBaQqpMdFcW7ei3XQZ8a6nqArfUOowAvxzZtfZU6HXRjWdYqaq7EwM&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/stjoesfoundation3221/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX6MJcemoXaqBCoU2dqh2Rn9Msm_svYyM1JEM00xm9eAiHBMrus1pv-dT6xVZymvPUIGpkgwfp_t6xvkc6UKyPhQK5g1clKs2-95rHECcEDbU37yGtS2VXKm0HpP4WVFB1r72BBiSlqrvBaQqpMdFcW7ei3XQZ8a6nqArfUOowAvxzZtfZU6HXRjWdYqaq7EwM&__tn__=kK-R


 

 

SASKATCHEWAN YOUTH PARLIAMENT 

 

Do you want to develop your debate skills? Check out some of the programs our friends at SEDA offer to 

young people in our province offer.   

 

Youth in Saskatchewan will meet to debate issues important to them while expanding 



understanding and growing confidence in themselves.  I am a former member of SYP and my time 

with this great organization helped me in my path to the Legislature as an MLA. 

The Saskatchewan Youth Parliament (SYP) is one of our provinces oldest youth organizations. Youth 

aged 15-21 have the opportunity to debate in same building as our elected MLA's get to. SYP is a non-

partisan organization dedicated to helping youth gain confidence in themselves by improving their own 

public speaking skills, but also gain added leadership skills, which will benefit them in their future careers. 

But youth also gain an understanding of the views others and get to create bonds with young leaders 

from across the province. 

Don't delay, register today. 

 

February 3rd is deadline to register for our Annual Session. 

If you're 15-21, don't miss out on your chance to debate in the Saskatchewan Legislature and speak to 

the issues that matter to young people in our province. 

Register at SYP Annual Session Tickets, Fri, 17 Feb 2023 at 7:00 PM | Eventbrite 

 

ADDITIONAL FUNDING CREATES NEW EMERGENCY SHELTER 

SPACES 

 

https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/syp-annual-session-tickets-466807994277?aff=ebdssbdestsearch&keep_tld=1&fbclid=IwAR0sRh2ClCzVYXLAb-W82IpT3cYgP5rMVDc3_XYEj2wuRuCAU-ez086R44s


Following an additional $1.7 million investment from the Government of Saskatchewan in November 

2022, new temporary emergency shelter spaces were created across the province to ensure people in 

need of shelter had a warm place to stay during the winter months. 

The additional funding was provided to help emergency shelters better meet seasonal pressures. Since 

this announcement was made, the ministry has collaborated with community partners to develop 83 new 

temporary shelter spaces. The spaces will be operational until April 30, 2023. 

"Our government provided additional funding to emergency shelters to expand capacity during the winter 

months," Social Services Minister Gene Makowsky said. "Through the hard work and commitment of our 

community partners, we were able to secure these additional spaces to better support people in need." 

Of the additional $1.7 million investment, $800,000 was provided as a one-time grant to help emergency 

shelters and wellness centres across Saskatchewan meet seasonal cost pressures, and $900,000 went 

toward creating additional temporary shelter spaces in Saskatoon, Regina and Prince Albert. 

Additional Funding Creates New Emergency Shelter Spaces | News and Media | Government of 

Saskatchewan 

 

MORE HEALTH CARE WORKERS ON TRACK TO JOIN 

SASKATCHEWAN'S HEALTH CARE SYSTEM 

 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2023/january/30/additional-funding-creates-new-emergency-shelter-spaces
https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2023/january/30/additional-funding-creates-new-emergency-shelter-spaces


Saskatchewan continues to make progress in attracting and recruiting health care workers from home 

and abroad as part of the province's Health Human Resources (HHR) Action Plan to recruit, train, 

incentivize and retain health care professionals. 

"Sustained work continues under the four pillars of Saskatchewan's ambitious HHR Action Plan, and I am 

pleased to see steady progress in all areas of focus," Health Minister Paul Merriman said. "As we start a 

new year, I look forward to more actions to build on the successes we have had so far. It's important we 

continue to spread the word that Saskatchewan is an outstanding place to build and grow your health 

care career." 

Registered Nurses (RNs) from the Philippines who received conditional offers have begun working their 

way through the RN Pathway which includes language, bridging education and licensing. A full staff 

complement of health recruitment and retention navigators are now in place and have sent a survey to 

over 1,000 participants who attended in-person sessions in Manila to learn more about their experience. 

These navigators will assist all potential international recruits with the steps and processes needed to 

gain employment in Saskatchewan's health care system. 

More Health Care Workers on Track to Join Saskatchewan's Health Care System | News and Media | 

Government of Saskatchewa 

 

MORE THAN $500,000 INVESTED TOWARD 15 NEW MUNICIPAL 

PROJECTS TO STRENGTHEN COMMUNITIES 

 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2023/january/26/more-health-care-workers-on-track-to-join-saskatchewans-health-care-system
https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2023/january/26/more-health-care-workers-on-track-to-join-saskatchewans-health-care-system


January 27, Government Relations Minister Don McMorris announced 15 new municipal projects that will 

receive a combined provincial investment of more than $500,000 under the Targeted Sector Support 

(TSS) Initiative. 

Projects include developing a land use plan in the RM of Paddockwood north of Prince Albert, producing 

a shared policy manual for municipal officials in various west-central communities, and creating a 

regional emergency plan in the Lanigan area in central Saskatchewan. 

“Our government is proud of its ongoing work and relationships with Saskatchewan’s municipal 

associations to make this initiative happen,” McMorris said. “Together, we will help communities better 

serve their citizens by strengthening local governments across this great province.” 

More Than 500000 Invested Toward 15 New Municipal Projects To Strengthen Communities | News and 

Media | Government of Saskatchewan 

 

SASKATCHEWAN'S HEALTH HUMAN RESOURCES ACTION 

PLAN 

 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2023/january/27/more-than-500000-invested-toward-15-new-municipal-projects-to-strengthen-communities
https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2023/january/27/more-than-500000-invested-toward-15-new-municipal-projects-to-strengthen-communities


A great update from Saskatchewan’s Health Human Resources Action Plan! 

 

Rural and northern communities are benefiting from multiple full-time positions as health care workers are 

recruited across Saskatchewan. 

 

GRADUATE RETENTION PROGRAM 

 

Do you know if your institution applies for the Graduate Retention Program on your behalf? 

 

Some institutions will apply on your behalf if you give approval on the convocation application form. If 

your institution does not apply on your behalf, you can fill out the application and submit online to get up 

to $20,000 in tax credits if you stay in Saskatchewan after graduation. 

 

Find the list of institutions, application instructions, and more information about the 

program  https://www.saskatchewan.ca/.../graduate-retention-program 

 

GOVERNMENT ANNOUNCES $44 MILLION IN NEW GRANTS FOR 

CHILD CARE FACILITIES 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.saskatchewan.ca%2Fresidents%2Feducation-and-learning%2Fgraduate-retention-program%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3MnuVqbvKWKPsIMAhnSHbvGOQaQuA11QvEXGayPFqIDYNkvk8AkWa-cAw&h=AT2dG7fQPmT7i4U1lrgjVpOowkamDLrbcQLbIo2th5f0mI1EtichEb6xqTewddusEPxxaXIwqBio0mHzuphS68zSQhthSvn3D1n_F3VdXPYLQAl2G90MY2k2WuSJVuwcSw&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT2xNoF9KKYbULCF0IFVOggYw1OxbAGe07G5eNvQMzXqwGDvJ_FGdAF8h-JFn36tE9SotwsCModxUEhm27LiXQcMnMfJKKDIsJhKEh47fKwmwWEd3BYijQmb1Lqw5Fhuvh_hJQnGmSukqZhXnG54W0MrBs2pTlbOAfX5RMRlioQ827XYMpjI4m3isKCAx80AjqUVaRpmruUMT2sT4kyjbuGzeulkLUXLUo5Y


 

The Governments of Saskatchewan and Canada announce three new, one-time grants to support 

regulated early learning and child care centres and homes across the province. The $44 million 

investment in one-time grants aims to help offset costs incurred from inflation, support preventative 

maintenance and repairs of centres, and provide funding for outdoor winter play equipment. 

"This additional funding helps ensure our regulated early learning and child care centres and homes 

continue to operate safe, modern facilities while encouraging young children to grow, learn and play," 

Education Minister Dustin Duncan said. "Investing in our next generation is investing in Saskatchewan's 

future growth, and that is growth that works for everyone." 



 

The operating grant to offset inflation costs will provide $15 million to regulated centres and homes 

across the province. Centres and homes will receive approximately $750 per eligible regulated child care 

space with this grant. 

The preventative maintenance and repair grant totals a $27 million investment to assist in the proactive 

maintenance of regulated centres' structural, plumbing, electrical and mechanical systems to prolong the 

life of facilities. Grant amounts range from $1,600 per space to $3,200 per space dependent upon space 

type and facility's location within the province. 

The winter season grant totaling $2 million will provide regulated centres and homes with funding of $100 

per space to purchase equipment and materials to encourage outdoor physical activity and winter play. 

More information on the new grants, including eligibility and application forms, will be distributed to 

regulated child care centres and homes by the Ministry of Education Early Years branch in the coming 

days. 

"We want the best possible start in life for all children in Canada," Canada’s Minister of Families Children 

and Social Development Karina Gould said. “These grants will help ensure child care providers can 

continue to provide access to high-quality, affordable, flexible and inclusive early learning and child care 

across the province." 

The funding for all three one-time grants is provided through the Canada-Saskatchewan Canada-Wide 

Early Learning and Child Care Agreement signed in August 2021, which provides a federal investment of 

nearly $1.1 billion over five years to support access to high-quality, inclusive, affordable, and flexible 

programs and services for children under the age of six in Saskatchewan. 

 



CHILD SUPPORT IS THE RIGHT OF EVERY CHILD 

 

Updating your child support by contacting the Child Support Recalculation Service will save you time and 

money. 

 

Learn more at saskatchewan.ca/child-support-recalculation. 

 

SASKATCHEWAN SIGNIFICANTLY EXPANDING 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR HEALTH CARE TRAINING 

http://saskatchewan.ca/child-support-recalculation?fbclid=IwAR0zvausC-MBY-bMbab90lxjJ6E5bGUxvj7zjZ9qC1X1dH846ZxVUebaJk8


 

Saskatchewan is dramatically increasing educational opportunities for Saskatchewan students and young 

adults interested in health careers. An immediate initial investment of more than $5.5 million will help 

create over 550 new post-secondary training seats across 18 health care training programs.  

Expanding health training programs is one of four pillars in the province's Health Human Resources 

Action Plan. This commitment will increase training capacity at the province's post-secondary institutions 

and reserve additional training seats for Saskatchewan students in highly specialized programs in other 

provinces.  

"This initiative will open up exciting new health career options for many more Saskatchewan students by 

giving them greater access to training for their career of choice," Advanced Education Minister Gordon 

Wyant said. "The scale of this unprecedented expansion of Saskatchewan's health training capacity 

demonstrates our government's commitment to strengthening our health care workforce. We are grateful 

for the support of our partners across the post-secondary education and health sectors." 

Saskatchewan Significantly Expanding Opportunities For Health Care Training | News and Media | 

Government of Saskatchewan 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/health/health-human-resources/action-plan
https://www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/health/health-human-resources/action-plan
https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2023/january/31/saskatchewan-significantly-expanding-opportunities-for-health-care-training
https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2023/january/31/saskatchewan-significantly-expanding-opportunities-for-health-care-training


 

The Government of Saskatchewan is investing $5.5 million In 2022-23 to create over 550 new post-

secondary training seats across 18 health care training programs. As part of the Health Human 

Resources Action Plan, this seat expansion will create more training opportunities for Saskatchewan 

students here, and in other provinces. 

  

Learn more at https://www.saskatchewan.ca/.../saskatchewan... 

 

SUPPORT A NEIGHBOURHOOD SCHOOL BY ORDERING 

LABELS! 

https://www.facebook.com/SKGov?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWMk5C-zVnIHGtb4SU-nKATxWn07mjXtN--0_Qi3e5N9tKUfvIkGJP4TIzUahnPlWl82KLEJvcbMWvwGhKIrQD-8PX5-MNa9p_lo2ol-oPAL5ve5mIu0BazMh8nTIqXnJxS6D6NR3DGXM9IWkXBS_wXvaE-R_bfG8vl8xTzcfeVbmAipjyBXGLdVnDjfWoXeTQAZbxalo_bxWFEMZ5AZmvq&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R
https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2023/january/31/saskatchewan-significantly-expanding-opportunities-for-health-care-training?fbclid=IwAR0PAAHxKDmoFudjvkfZg0MZlt0sfLusIluTr6sXip_jYTYSrMMZ1YKFJpk


 

Order Mabels Labels for your suitcases to increase your chances of being reunited if they're lost AND 

support a school in the neighboUrhood at the same time! 

 

SASKATCHEWAN PROCLAIMS AFRICAN-CANADIAN/BLACK 

HISTORY MONTH 



 

February has been proclaimed as African-Canadian/Black History Month in honour and recognition of the 

legacy of Black Canadians across Saskatchewan and the rest of Canada.   

This is an opportunity to learn more about the many accomplishments and contributions made by 

persons of African-Canadian heritage in our province. 

"African-Canadian/Black History Month is a time to reflect on the history and legacy that persons of 

African heritage have had in making Saskatchewan the great province it is today," Parks, Culture and 

Sport Minister Laura Ross said. "We thank the Saskatchewan African Canadian Heritage Museum for the 

work they do to share the stories of our past while providing education for future generations."   

This year is also the 19th Anniversary of the Saskatchewan African Canadian Heritage Museum 

(SACHM).   



"We appreciate the Government of Saskatchewan for recognizing and proclaiming African-

Canadian/Black History Month in Saskatchewan," SACHM Executive Director Carol LaFayette-Boyd said. 

"It is important to acknowledge the contributions African-Canadians have made to our province and to 

understand the vital role played in our history. As we near the end of the United Nations declaration of 

International Decade for People of African Descent 2015-2024, SACHM is optimistic that the theme of 

recognition, justice and development is occurring and continues in Saskatchewan." 

SACHM will be kicking off Black History Month through an event held today, February 1, at the 

MacKenzie Art Gallery in Regina, and will conclude celebrations at the Government House on February 

25. 

For a list of upcoming events, visit the SACHM’s Facebook 

page https://www.facebook.com/SACHMSaskatchewan. 

 

INCENTIVES FOR HEALTH-CARE EMPLOYEES 

 

Since its introduction last fall, a total of 31 packages have been approved to new health-care workers in 

full-time permanent positions for the Rural and Remote Recruitment Incentive available in 52 

Saskatchewan locations for up to $50,000 for three-year return-in-service agreement. 

 

For a complete listing of eligibility criteria and locations, visit saskatchewan.ca/HHR. 

 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FSACHMSaskatchewan&data=05%7C01%7Cleslie.macleod%40gov.sk.ca%7Cea82582e6a424400560d08db038cfcb2%7Ccf4e8a24641b40d2905e9a328b644fab%7C0%7C0%7C638107676280688207%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OawapakBF99lBPuZvT%2FgQIInSYFu5hHEr9Yf2QNT5kQ%3D&reserved=0
http://saskatchewan.ca/HHR?fbclid=IwAR2quCxEBouenS_qmyi-TffjE8Z_KhuvmlYka5j2Y9IZ97R3bc9QGwCUGr0


SUBSCRIBE TO THE SKGOV'S YOUTUBE CHANNEL 

 

Be the first to know when we post a new video or go live! 

 

Subscribe to #SKGov's YouTube channel at youtube.com/SKGov and turn on the notification bell. 

 

PROPOSED "JUST TRANSITION" LEGISLATION 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/skgov?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWxOkpdswT1VCGyzXkLD2o-ueKIwUNNIz2ec_fYUOaFIcJjWZsAn9LTB96OsdDMcHaK_BCfWtTytVBQxh_LOq-MYNiud7x_V04154uFrQHX7hFb-STr7LJmTAmUjy5Db_XJD3TojWWSvJ3DLNgiBsRGV554KxJ5gap2roUQ0zJYh54BoYuGqlm-64lLgWx8X6M&__tn__=*NK-R
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutube.com%2FSKGov%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1DlgX2J2gwtHWKLnHNX2eCXtAyBeBXzo8cU8zV4qRadcHWCt1emswJgCQ&h=AT0DT8iSimoVhqFpP4ctCEx9TMBfWxOz-9ZTiRFiDkcnNTQY7RbZn0IBWentcdZ1xEAz626I9nbf3ywwt1C3_53xTDGzQ2o0WkI3s0qtaqQioxltvK3lyzrQV3NSCnwotA&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1L05gH6TUgsufrwHljXrLb7A63Rc-ut9FhN5TX0fjQpll_5WMd59c_z4xg0IsDRAckPcIlEYtKllhrmgP3fH7HXtfuVBDFNwLPo2FHc2aclMen_ysoB6sqDS2A9NKoryweTtdXroDImbkTIchSdTkf-cbyfVrEyelfpkoQqTG8tV6KjuyribZExXD2W1CrLat8y2L1jrTf


 

Premier Scott Moe, "There are a lot more questions than answers regarding the proposed 

federal Just Transition legislation. 



 

If Canada already has the most sustainable food and energy products in the world, what 

are we transitioning to? 

The world needs more of what we have to offer, not less." 

 

SPECIAL OLYMPICS DONUT! 



 

Do you want to support Special Olympics Canada athletes?  Grab a Special Olympics Donut from Feb 

3rd to 5th, and 100% of the proceeds will go to Special Olympics Canada — helping Special Olympics 

Canada athletes thrive every year 

 

Grab yours from Feb 3-5 and 100% of proceeds will go to Special Olympics Canada, supporting Special 

Olympics Canada athletes across the country. 

 

TRACK YOUR STUDENT AID FUNDING 

https://www.facebook.com/SpecialOCanada?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUe9JdBhDkl-sRcnT7MafvK4iK2-Zy2a1xru9YIQl8ZfFULmf99EiY3Syr-56t9KjFD7XuRwUmzy3qQWQ4iBqCujETBw7Plf7logCnXauXXO17U6wCNT5UeMek6p36DGXJgzpyWMfoIBJIoxoObyQxDp6R7riR2bpQ-nTJWQTmVLMPe_ieOqVAwrXhE2mRJyH4&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/SpecialOCanada?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZU1xC4o_n4za-wSFj55KWgNNBl4gd-j62ruK9pRZqrVis3qVLi7C9nyNpg5iDxQwsviWBXHWSjRj8HmmOpC-bLo5Hd3RCB1C_YFDaZXeNom_dUnqVH3AxR7LM7Uz_1ibYl3EuM-2miR03Ri7xxrodyKkBNYYOr8jyxFTtBjd1_KAP_raS2L5wUuQKu3tVqFHXo&__tn__=-%5dK-R


 

Did you know you can track your student aid funding? 

 

Check the status of your funding anytime, anywhere by logging in to your secure NSLSC.ca account and 

viewing the Funding Tracker on your Dashboard. 

 

PLEASE KEEP IN TOUCH 



 

I appreciate any opportunity to make a positive difference in our constituency. 

 

Your phone calls, letters, and emails make a big difference in keeping me informed 

on the issues that matter to you.  

 

If you would like me to recognize anyone or have your event mentioned in this 

newsletter, please don't hesitate to call or email me.  

 

ken.cheveldayoff.mla@sasktel.net or 306.651.7100 

 

If you are no longer interested in receiving this newsletter, please click on 

the UNSUBCRIBE option at the bottom. 

  
 

PLEASE LET US KNOW IF YOU ARE PLANNING A COMMUNITY 

EVENT YOU WOULD LIKE US TO INCLUDE IN OUR 

NEWSLETTER 



 

 

SASKATOON'S 2023 NUTRIEN WINTERSHINES FESTIVAL 

 

Wintershines will be here before you know it! If you haven't been before or are overall 

curious about what to expect and what kind of events will be occurring, head over to our 

https://www.facebook.com/wintershines?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXshhH2giKh7yRnn0-w58ujTjEzC9zqjJOMy1lvGxQ1Daxd0l_4aNVF-1qrlF4Qp7luEPY3BJLPD9SOCbWjN6iE4REGwo_VYWuCuPDswZdr7qy-9NxWLlfDlPu2GNqshrDFlH_PHXy7wTuVcKSTr_1-vOWtgvWua62hsrtRTwmG_pJw6wWSH1qu-8Vvww29Loc&__tn__=-%5dK-R


blog "What to do at Saskatoon's 2023 Nutrien WinterShines Festival." 

 

https://www.tourismsaskatoon.com/.../what-to-do-at.../ 

Nutrien TCU Place 

 

SASKATOON PROGRESS CLUB BRIGHTON A COMMUNITY BY 

DREAM 2023 WINTER SHOOTOUT MARCH 4 

 

Mark your calenders!  The Brighton a community by Dream 2023 Winter Shootout will be held at Brighton 

Core Park Pond, located at the end of Taube Avenue in Brighton. 

 

For tickets and information go to:   www.saskatoonprogressclub.com/wintershoot-out 

 

WINTER ZOO CAMP 

https://www.tourismsaskatoon.com/blog/post/what-to-do-at-saskatoons-2023-nutrien-wintershines-festival/?fbclid=IwAR0kYYnrneXdfFR7L1SRui9T3eT2nLj7t9f9WGGFTgIM7aY_uFnbFoxomhY
https://www.facebook.com/nutrienltd/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXshhH2giKh7yRnn0-w58ujTjEzC9zqjJOMy1lvGxQ1Daxd0l_4aNVF-1qrlF4Qp7luEPY3BJLPD9SOCbWjN6iE4REGwo_VYWuCuPDswZdr7qy-9NxWLlfDlPu2GNqshrDFlH_PHXy7wTuVcKSTr_1-vOWtgvWua62hsrtRTwmG_pJw6wWSH1qu-8Vvww29Loc&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/TCUPlaceSK?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXshhH2giKh7yRnn0-w58ujTjEzC9zqjJOMy1lvGxQ1Daxd0l_4aNVF-1qrlF4Qp7luEPY3BJLPD9SOCbWjN6iE4REGwo_VYWuCuPDswZdr7qy-9NxWLlfDlPu2GNqshrDFlH_PHXy7wTuVcKSTr_1-vOWtgvWua62hsrtRTwmG_pJw6wWSH1qu-8Vvww29Loc&__tn__=-%5dK-R


 

Winter break is only a few weeks away! Camp is for children aged 7-12. Register online 

at www.saskatoonzoosociety.ca/camp-activities/ 

 

SASKATOON COMMUNITY JOB FAIR 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.saskatoonzoosociety.ca%2Fcamp-activities%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR06-WekVuJkB7mV68vld3gycbAlnqRgHtGWDOruQ2SijH-Qw9Yeh0uWWY4&h=AT2lzLu5mIa56IVF9vF2xysLtxTp07XR0qOTawd8eYnPbUSaG_IkSLY8fPI5bDYJE0Jds97guTiS9SmIDCQW3AHM4peFblU93qM7cq70eVMhG9_zl-NxEnL2N8jMaqF-Ww&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT3TItyCmgjT0wKA6o-brce2Yh1GDDhwY4gO4zl5nskJQK73leKBbNzRt8x3PT4W1S4nL8J4Gbem_dKEBwFSQW93gVXsL02EFm6ZRfYbdFgBb3ygorbWNiW2FhYLl8FsG6H7XKhgf7KP_-lUQtp9mZOoaL71_6vnS108Jk4M2TFSmeykjfTtvzpcfEsQjr05pmGzpxSVyASglA


 

An accessible and inclusive community job fair for all city residents. 

February 8, 2023 at Bedford Road Collegiate 

https://communityjobfairyxe.com/ 

  
 

EVENTS LISTED IN PREVIOUS NEWSLETTERS! 

https://communityjobfairyxe.com/?fbclid=IwAR021RtvktMP9u_Dp2HR2104g3mHU3GrCQdqfDHllUsO5z7hrxAVrsbsDEA


 

 

 



When: February 2-12, 2023** (7:30pm Thurs.-Sun. / 2pm Sat. & Sun.) 

Where: The BackStage Stage at The Remai Arts Centre, 100 Spadina Crescent East, Saskatoon 

Tickets: Pay-What-You-Choose $15-$50 - On Sale Now  

Buy tickets online by clicking the button above or call (306) 384-7727 to purchase by phone from 

Persephone Theatre's Box Office. 

 

 

 

Willowgrove university Heights community Association is planning a great winter event for everyone to 

enjoy.  Thank you to the volunteers for planning such a fun day for families. 

 

 

Bring the family out to Pink Cadillac's on 8th Street for an evening of burgers and fun, all for a great 

cause!  

 



 

 

FRIDAY, APRIL 28, 2017 AT 5:30 PM – 11 PM 

                 Jeans & Jewels Gala - Childrens Hospital of Saskatchewan - TCU Place 
  

  
   

THOUGHT OF THE DAY 
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